

Sent TO Congress

PLEASE REPLY TO:

Mt. Rainier Headquarters P.O. Box 867 Eatonville, Washington 98328

May 24, 1967

Dear Sir:

THE TIME IS NOW! June 24, this year is a LANDMARK! The 20th Anniversary of the very famous phrase "Flying Saucer", coined in Washington State by Newsmen when a private pilot named Kenneth Arnold, Boise, Idaho related to the world that on June 24, 1947, he had observed nine disc-shaped objects flying towards Mt. Rainier from the Mt. Baker area in Washington State. He said these objects were flying without wings, in formation, maneuvering in formation while traveling at incredible rates of speed. The impact of this news rocked the world with its portent. Now, according to a Gallup Poll. five million Americans openly admit to seeing these objects, taking rides in the craft or communicating with the occupants. The actual count may be near fifteen million Americans.

The evidence of extra terrestrial visitation is overwhelming!

A "World Wide Watch" for Flying Saucers Week - June 21 through June 28 has been instituted to help commemorate the 20th Anniversary. We are asking you to give special attention to this Anniversary by also watching the skies, and introduce a special resolution in Congress to dedicate a "World Wide Watch" for Flying Saucer Week, June 21 through June 28. Also let our own United States be the first country on the earth to legislate laws to allow legal landing and protection for friendly extra terrestrials.

It is the general consensus of many people interested in the subject of space visitation that we will be involved in an exchange of culture that will lead to interplanetary commerce by 1988. So let US open the space doors now! Let US have vision and foresight enough to begin a two-way approach to space.

Most respectfully yours,

Senata A. Lenora Croft, National Director

World Wide Watch Northwest Council

Enc/Supporting items

MT RAINIER HEADQUARTERS
P.O. Box 867, Eatonville, Wash 98328
Telephone(206) 832 4212
June 21, 1967

IMMEDIATE RELEASE

To News Media

The World Wide Watch of Earth Skies for Watch For Flying Saucers Week, June 21 to 28 (noon to noon, Greenwich Mean Time) has begun with responses from many Officials, Senators, Congressmen, Governors and individuals as well as groups. Watching teams will be on house tops, roof tops, tall buildings, promontories or heights that are available with telescopes, field glasses and cameras as well as notebooks, both to commemorate the 20th anniversary of Flying Saucers, the word. originated by Kenneth Arnold of Boise, Idaho (now Australia) saw nine flying objects in formation near Mt Rainier, wash June 24, 1947. Groups and individuals have been Coached to send their sightings and reports to World Wide Watch Headquarters, Eatonville for correlation and collation as well as to local officials, the Air Force, etc. so that a full report may be rendered at the World Wide Watch 6th Annual North west Convention at Seattle Center, Rainier Room, July 22 and 23. A Caravan Tour will head out from the headquarters, Eatonville for Mt Rainier Park at 10:00 a.m. Saturday, June 24 with pot luck food, cameras, musical instruments, etc. for a day of Watching and Indian style chautauqua, sharing of UFO sightings and experiences, ... blips and tail streams of jets. No swamp gas has been reported yet.

Mountain climbers who are this weekend climbing Mt Baker, Mt St Helens, Mt Stewart and the Unicorn southeast of Mt Rainier have been alerted to keep their eyes tuned to the sky too. They will be in advantageous positions to see something, should the Saucers return June 24 or 25, the 20th anniversary of the famous sighting when the word Flying Saucers originated right at Mt Rainier.

Perhaps the UFO's have jumped the gun, couldn't wait till the anniversary. Sno-homish policemen reported seeing four UFO's on the morning of June 14th at Snohomish, going north; Mrs Beverly Gollehon of Eatonville, Wash. reported an object that they observed for about 20 minutes at 11:00 p.m. June 13. She was going to pick her son up, watched the object move from east to west, later they watched it move north-west, then back. It is being noised around town at Eatonville that maybe, just maybe these 'sky watchers', as they are called in these parts, have something after all!

If sightings do occur, if photographs are taken, if something happens in one or more places in the world, those who are affiliated world-wide in this effort believe the next thing on the agenda for governments of the world is to develop a department of insular (insolar) affairs for Space and interplanetary visitation. If we are not alone, if the intelligences perform at such an important anniversary, this could indicate a desire for more communication, even cooperation with earth people and governments. Earth nations should no longer drag their feet when it comes to talking openly about Space, inhabited space and visitation therefrom. Should we keep on waiting, they argue, when five million Americans claim to have seen the craft! (Gallup Poll)

Anyway, the slogan for this and other days too is "KEEP LOOKING UP!"